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Once again, there is Thanksgiving in our hearts for all the Lord has done for us 
in 2019! It´s been a busy year for us but such a blessed one! We are thankful 
for each of you who have prayed and supported us throughout this year. We 
are thankful for the privilege it is to serve Him! We continue to see God 
working in hearts in Nova Mutum, and we are looking forward to seeing what 
He will do in 2020!  

 This last month, we 
were able to lead two 
ladies to the Lord. 
Edilene, is our 
landlord´s wife. We 
had asked that you 
pray for her salvation. 
This is our first family 
to get saved! Her 
sister, Benedita also got saved this week. She lives in a city about an hour and 
a half away. Pray God will allow us to visit with her and help her grow in the 
Lord. This city doesn´t have a Baptist church. There is such a great need for 
labourers! Pray that the Lord will send more people to share the 
Gospel to the many who have yet to hear the Good News! 

 God continues to bring new families who have been attending our services. 
Please continue to pray for their salvation and for the spiritual growth of the 
new converts. With the holidays coming, we know they will experience many 
temptations. We are praying they will be a testimony to their families during 
these gatherings.  

Thank you for praying for Jessica and our baby. Things are looking well, and 
she was able to stop medication and total bedrest. We also found out we are 
having a little GIRL! We were all very excited and are looking forward to 
welcoming her into our family next year! 

 We have another special prayer request. About two months after we started 
our services, the place right beside our building opened a bar. It has been a 
constant bother during our services. We have talked to the owners, sought 
help with the city, but unfortunately nothing has been done about it. We are 
praying that God either moves them, or we might have to move out; which is 
not something we want to do. Their music has been so loud that we struggle 
to have services inside the building even with closed doors and air conditioning 
running. Please pray for wisdom as we seek to resolve this issue. 

We wish each of you a Merry Christmas and may 2020 be one of many 
blessings, souls saved and lives changed. May we be found faithful!  

In Him, Alex, Jessica, Joshua, Caleb, Josiah and Lilyanna Lima 


